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     Despite the fact that at least two football games were being played on Fri, Nov. 18, 

more than 100 Chester County residents crowded into half a cafeteria on the third floor of 

the Government Services Building from 8:00 p.m to 9:30 p.m. to voice their concerns 

over the necessity of a voter-verified paper audit trail.  

     Four members of the county-appointed voter task force heard arguments from more 

than 50 speakers regarding how the county should spend $6 million of its total budget 

plus $1-2 million in matching federal funds on new voting machines.  

     Anne Suss, a member of the League of Women Voters and on the task force, led 

the meeting.  Democratic Judge of Elections Susan Yanik, Republican Judge of Elections 

Janet Elling, Republican Party Rep. Joel Frank, Democratic Party Rep. Richard 

Winchester, and Director of Chester County voting services Linda Cummings joined her 

on the task force.

     Elling was not present at the meeting.

     Each allotted three minutes to speak, residents complained about flaws in electronic 

voting machines, voter trust, and accessibility for the disabled and elderly, all of which 

important to the central issue. 

     Citizens of East Bradford, West Bradford, and West Goshen townships gave 

testimony.  Among them were a political science college professor, computer analysts, 

polling place operators, and concerned residents.

      Secretary of the Commonwealth Pedro A. Cortes approved, in an Aug. 4, 2005 

report, a direct recording machine made by Accupoll.  Questions remained, however, 

since he recommended only “VVPAT capability disabled” machines due to their alleged 

protection against security breaches.

      But Lani Frank, who wrote a resolution adopted by the Chester County Democratic 

Committee that says a voter-verified paper system is only what committee members will 

support, herself demanded a voter-verified paper system for the county’s new machines, 

which may replace the old punch card ballots.  Citing a Government Accounting Office 

report, she said, “We have limited choices…and not any that have the verified paper 

ballot, which I think is critical.”

     “If we want to encourage more of our citizens to participate in the electoral process, 

we cannot afford to choose a voting system that does not provide transparency and 

accountability,” said East Bradford poll worker and registrar Elizabeth Thomas.  

     “We’re at the mercy of computer programmers in our elections,” added 35-year-

computer programmer Charles Beecher.  “Computers are as accurate and as honest as the 

people programming them.”  

     Kathleen Pearse, executive administrator and chief clerk, told this reporter the issue 

will be resolved at a Tuesday work session in December or Republican County Commis-

sioners Donald Mancini and Carol Aichele and Democratic County Commissioner 

Andrew Dinniman.  Cummings confirmed that the task force will post the session date on 

the county’s website, www.chesco.org.  

